
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    
 

 

     Principal’s News 

 
 
We have almost reached the end of the 2021 school year, although we still have many exciting and fun end of year events 
and activities planned for the last week of term. This includes presentation day assemblies, the Year 6 Farewell and 
Graduation and end of year grade activity days. It has been a challenging and interesting year to say the least. We have 
endured, this year, an extended lockdown and home learning period which provided significant challenges for schools and 
families. Despite these challenges and the disruption to face to face teaching we managed to effectively maintain continuity 
of learning with a focus on student wellbeing throughout this year. This is credit to the dedicated and caring PPS teachers 
and staff as well as our highly supportive parent community. 

Wednesday, 8 December 2021                                       Term 4, Week 10 

Dates to remember 
Thursday 9 December    Kindy 2022 orientation session # 2 

Friday 10 December    K-2 Presentation Day 

Monday 13 December    3-6 Presentation Day & Semester 2 reports home to parents 

Tuesday 14 December    Year 6 Farewell 

Wednesday 15 December   Picnic Day – Stage activities 

Thursday 16 December    Year 6 graduation and last day of Term 4 for students, 2021 

Tuesday 1 February    First day back for students for Term 1, 2022 

 

 

 

 

 



We also managed to safely return students and staff to school this term, albeit under COVID-19 safe school settings. The 
success of our hard work in returning students to school this term can be seen in the happy, excited, smiling faces and voices 
of our students each school day. It has been an absolute joy to see our students back at school this term learning in 
classrooms with their friends and teachers. It has also been heart warming to see and hear children having their swimming 
lessons in our pool and band rehearsals outside under the K-2 COLA these past few weeks. 

I am very much looking forward to the 2022 school year with a hope for continued and extended normality for our students 
and teachers in our schools. I wish our students and families a safe and enjoyable school holiday period and all the best for 
the festive season. 

Kindergarten Orientation 

With recent changes to school operations, we were able to hold our first kindergarten orientation day onsite last week. Our 
second kindergarten orientation day is this Thursday. Our new cohort of kindergarten students for 2022 had a wonderful day 
last Thursday at school. They were all very excited to be at their new school for an hour of fun activities in classrooms. The 
children were happy and settled during their short session at school. Their parents were also very excited to have this 
opportunity. 

It has been extremely beneficial to be able to run these days at school with children onsite late this term. I’d like to thank the 
Kindergarten Team, our office staff and Mrs Doig for preparing these kindergarten orientation days at short notice. 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Presentation Day Assemblies 

Our K-2 presentation day assemblies will be held on Friday 10 December and our 3-6 presentation day assemblies will be 
held on Monday 13 December 2021. Unfortunately, due to Level 3 COVID-19 restrictions in schools, parents and carers are 
not permitted to attend these assemblies. However, we have arranged for a professional videographer to film the assemblies 
and the recordings will then be posted online. Details of the online recording links will be sent to parents via our school stream 
app as soon as they are available. 

Semester 2 Student Reports 

Our school reports students’ progress with written reports twice a year and provides ongoing detail through interviews and 
meetings. 

In line with advice from the NSW Department of Education, our school reports for Terms 3 and 4, 2021 have been adjusted 
to cater for students learning from school and at home. This report will not grade students using the A-E scale for all outcomes. 
The report will focus on the learning undertaken in English and Mathematics and provide information about other learning 
addressed by your child. This report will also provide information about student attendance, their commitment to learning and 
identify next steps in learning. 

Semester 2 student reports will be sent home with students this Monday 13 December. Please contact the school if you wish 
to discuss this report and your child’s progress with your child’s teacher. 

2022 School Year 

The first day of the 2022 school year (Term One) for students in Years 1-6 is Tuesday 1 February 2022. Should your family 
be on leave and your child will not be starting school on the first day (or week) of Term 1 next year can you please let the 
school office know in advance via email (pymble-ps.school@det.nsw.edu.au). 

Our new Kindergarten students will have their Best Start Assessments in the first week of school, information will be sent out 
to those families in advance. All Kindergarten children will start their first full school day on Monday 7 February 2022. 

 
  
Bruno Diodati 
Principal 

 
 
 
 
                              

    Deputy Principal’s News 

 
In preparation for 2022, each family will receive an email regarding classroom requirements for next year. This includes 
information on how to order books, textbooks and specific folders that students will use in their new classes, as well as 
stationery items. All book items can be placed online and our supplier, Humphreys, will deliver the student packs to the school 
where they will be distributed to each child in their new classroom. You can also find a link to this information once available 
on our school website. We thank you for your assistance in ensuring these items are ready for your child at the start of the 
school year. 
 

Light Up Learning 
 

As the year comes to an end, I would like to congratulate our students on the wonderful progress they have 
made this year, in very difficult circumstances. The standard of work continues to astound me and is a 
testament to the efforts and commitment of our teachers as well as you, their parents, during the home 
learning period. 

I would like to thank our school community for your continued support and cooperation throughout the year. I wish you all a 
wonderful Christmas and a safe and enjoyable holiday break. 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartmax.com%2Fmiddle%2Fm2H7K9A0G6N4N4H7_cartoon-comics-clip-art-clipart-light-bulb-thinking%2F&psig=AOvVaw2PI0n9j8eDpFG6xRWBrHqm&ust=1592371520224000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCMig4rXMheoCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAF


 

 
 

 

3K Christmas Art 

  
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
KJ students have written their own story based on the book George, the Dragon and the Princess written by Chris Wormell. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Nicole Doig 

Deputy Principal   

 
 
 



    Library News 

 

Borrowing finished for this year two weeks ago and all books need to be returned before the end of this week (Friday 10th 

December). Home readers will need to be returned to the classroom (not the library) by the end of this week so please have 

a look around for any lost readers.  

 

Thank you to everyone who has already found and returned any of the long term outstanding loans. 

 

It is particularly important for year 6 and any other children leaving the school to ensure that they have returned all books 

before they leave the school and if they are unable to be returned, then they need to be replaced, or paid for.  

 

If there are any parent coverers who have books, tape and scissors at home from before lockdown, please return them to 

the school as soon as possible, contacting the office to arrange drop off if your child is not able to carry them to the library. 

Thank you for the work that you have done for the children’s library.  

 

I would like to thank the year 5 and 6 children who worked hard as library monitors over the first two terms of the year. It is a 

big commitment that they undertook and they did it extremely well.  

 

If you have any questions or would like more information please contact me in the library. I do hope that you and your families 

have a safe and happy holiday. 

 

Miss Harris 

Teacher Librarian 

 

 

 

     Debating News 

 
 
Our two debating teams had their final debate on Friday 3rd December. The Pymble Panther’s team of Lara, Nate, Nimisha 
and Alannah competed against the Pymble Puma’s team of Stephanie, Taylor, Matthew and Tom. The adjudicator found it 
difficult to select the winning team. After deliberation, the Pymble Panthers were successful in securing the win. The topic 
was ‘That Primary schools should teach compulsory swimming classes’.  
 
Congratulations to both teams on a successful year of debating. We are incredibly proud of your dedication, hard work and 
positive attitudes! 
 
 
Miss Andrews and Mrs Quin 
PPS Debating Coordinators 
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     P&C News 

 

On behalf of the new P&C Executive Committee, I would like to thank Penny Lannen and the outgoing Committee for their 
dedication and wonderful service to PPS. Penny’s enthusiasm and dedication to PPS is remarkable and we are fortunate 
Penny is remaining on the Committee as Secretary. In yet another unusual year, the curve balls and challenges didn’t stop 
the Committee from bringing the community together, fundraising and investing in our school grounds. 

I am delighted that a number of the Committee are continuing on in 2022 and we very warmly welcome the new members 
who I am sure will have some wonderful new ideas. The 2022 Committee members are detailed below. 

I am looking forward to working closely with Mr Diodati, Mrs Doig, the school leadership team and the school community on 
the key priorities for our P&C. There is a long time until our first meeting of 2022 (Feb 9) but let’s not let that stop us from 
communicating and generating ideas for a hopefully less disruptive 2022. If you would like to connect, please do get in touch 
via president.ppspc@gmail.com 

Wishing you all a happy and safe break. 

Sally Davie 
P&C President 
 
 
 

Pymble Public School P&C Association Committee for 2022 

Executive Committee 

President Sally Davie  president.ppspc@gmail.com 

Vice President Danielle Visione fundraising.ppspc@gmail.com 

Vice President Robert Yue vicepresident.ppspc@gmail.com 

Secretary Penny Lannen secretary.ppspc@gmail.com  

Treasurer Glenn Gao  treasurer.ppspc@gmail.com 

Executive Member Alicia Ferrier executive.ppspc@gmail.com  

Executive Member Cameron Martin executive.ppspc@gmail.com 

Executive Member Jade Wang executive.ppspc@gmail.com 

Executive Member Jes Stone-Herbert executive.ppspc@gmail.com 

Sub-Committees 

Events & Fundraising 
Danielle Visione, Sylvia Baker, Sarah 
Cable, Nikki Zdun 

events.ppspc@gmail.com 

Grounds & Facilities Gayle King & Laurie Ritchie grounds.ppspc@gmail.com  

Instrumental Programme Catherine Powell pymbleband@gmail.com 

Instrumental Treasurer Belinda Lau bandtreasurer.ppspc@gmail.com 

Parent Liaison Sub-committee 

EALD Liaison  
Iris Wang 
Kaye Zhang 
Angela Choi 

Eald.ppspc@gmail.com  

K-2 Liaison Alicia Ferrier k2liaison.ppspc@gmail.com   

Y3-6 Liaison Chloe Steele Liaison.ppspc@gmail.com 

Promotions & IT Sub-Committee 

Promotions Management Claire Walesby Promotions.ppspc@gmail.com  

Promotions Subcommittee Kath Marshall kath@littlebluehouse.com.au  

Uniforms (Alinta Liaison) & 2nd Hand 
Uniform Shop 

Lisa Ashton 
Keri Garnys 

2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com  

General Members 2022 - Lena McMahon, Mandy Crowley, Heidi de Haas 
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P&C Events & Fundraising Update 

Return & Earn 
 

 

We have loved seeing all the smiling faces of students who have been sending in their photos while donating bottles and 

containers in our Return & Earn Pizza Party competition.  Entries for this have now closed, well done to everyone for their 

effort! 

 

The Pymble Public P&C will be listed on the machines until 3rd April 2022 and we aim to raise $2,000 or more to compliment 

the Solar My Schools Grant and funds the P&C will be contributing to convert our school to solar. To date, we have raised 

over $1,400 for the school. 

 

Look out in the next edition of the North Shore Times for a story about PPS and their involvement in the Return and Earn 

program. 

 

The winner of the Pizza Party is KS with a huge total of 4432.  

Well done and a special shout out to Emily Baker who collected over 2000 items from LUHO Restaurant to boost their tally. 

 

Dominos Pizza, Pymble will be donating the pizzas to the winning class! A huge thank you for their generosity in 

supporting the school. 

 

Runners up classes who have all contributed over 1000 items are below. They will receive an ice block on Friday to 

celebrate their wonderful efforts! 

 

• 1P on 1,977 items   

• 1H on 1,806 items   

• 1A on 1,177 items 
 

We will be announcing a new competition to run over the Christmas break to keep up the momentum for Return and Earn 

and reaching our target of $2,000. Stay tuned for the details and prizes over the next week. 

 

 

 

Gingerbread Houses Have Arrived!! 

 

Gingerbread Houses are now ready for collection from a local home. Emails have been sent out with the address and 

times available. The kits look lovely and we hope you all enjoy some creative fun with the family together.  

 



If you would like to arrange a pick up time outside of these hours  or have any questions, please contact Danielle on 

0422 369 018. 

 
 

Dee Visione 
Vice President / Fundraising & Events 
 
 

 



 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 



   SRE & SEE News 

 

Volunteer Ethics Teachers Needed! 

Lead children in discussions of ethical issues. Topics include keeping and telling secrets, trying to work out what's true and 
imagining how others feel. 

Comprehensive training, access to lesson materials and classroom support are all provided. Previous teaching experience 
is not required. 

Questions about volunteering at PPS? Contact Margaret Fox, Year 2 mum, at margaretfox@yahoo.com or 0448 834 833. 

Learn more and register your interest here: primaryethics.com.au/volunteer/ 

                                                      

 

 

PPS Christian Prayer Group 

 

Throughout this year, the PPS Christian Prayer Group have been continuing to meet to pray for the PPS community. The 

group meet on the first Friday of each month at 9am at Bannockburn Oval. If you would like to join us, please contact 

Briony Jones (brionyjones_1@hotmail.com) 

 

 

                     

              PPS School Stream app 

Have you downloaded the School Stream app? You can download the app for free onto as many devices as you wish. All 

parents are strongly encouraged to download our new PPS School Stream app. Should you have any questions regarding the 

app or trouble downloading the app please visit the school website for easy to follow instructions. 

 

 

    Lost Property 

 

 

The Lost Property box is located in the room under the Hall, near the Band Room.  Due to current COVID-19 restrictions, 

parents are unable to check the Lost Property box themselves, however students on-site may check the box for their 

missing items at any time.  To minimise items going missing, please ensure your child’s belongings are clearly labelled.  

Items with NO NAME will be sent to the 2nd Hand Uniform shop and proceeds from these sales will be used to fund 

school improvements. 

 

 

 

 Uniform Shop  

 
  
The Online Uniform shop is now open for contact free ordering:  
 

(1) Online ordering – www.alintaapparel.com.au 
(2) Store phone order – 0413 087 395 
(3) Contact Alinta Call Centre – 4321 0433 
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Temporary Job Opportunity 
 
Alinta Apparel are currently hiring for the Pymble Public School uniform shop retail assistant in January. Pymble PS 
uniform shop is looking for a motivated, community minded member of the Pymble public school community to work in 
conjunction with an experienced staff member. 
 
Role details: 
  

• Paid casual position assisting Di in uniform shop as retail assistant 

• Must be available from January 17th 

• Retail experience preferred but not required 

• Must be 18 years + 

• Training provided in uniform shop on school grounds 

• Customer Service Skills essential 
  
 
Contact for all applications: 
Mitch Graham 
0401913294 
mitch@alinta.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

tel:0401913294


   2nd Hand Uniform Shop  

 
With ongoing COVID-19 restrictions, parents are unable to visit the second-hand uniform shop during school hours. 

However, we recognise you may have an urgent order as children return to school, so we will run an ad-hoc out-of-school 

hours click-and-collect service. 

 

This service is for URGENT orders only; please advise your name, telephone number, and items required, including size. 

While we endeavour to pick the best available stock, as items are bagged for click-and-collect and a strict no returns policy 

is in place, we recommend waiting for restrictions to ease if you prefer self-selection. 

 

We will advise via return email if/when your order is available for collection. 

 

We have opened appointments for the whole school community on Sunday 23 January.  These can be booked at:  

https://secondhanduniform.setmore.com/ 

 

 

Lisa Ashton 

2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com 
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   Community News 
 
 
 

                     
 
                                                                                                                                                                                  
                                                                                    
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Collator Art Kits – Creative Kids Voucher provider  

Collator have 4 high quality art kits aimed at older primary ages kids.  

Choose from Watercolour Kit, Gouche Kit, Large Posca Kit and Small Posca Kit – free delivery!  

To place orders: bonnie@collator.com.au or call 0403 367 562 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Manly Warringah Basketball Association – Active Kids Vouchers welcome! 

January Holiday Camp for kids 5-14 years: 19-21 January; $105 (full refund if cancelled) 

Term 2, 2022 skills sessions for girls 7-12 years. Bookings: http://www.trybooking.com/BVVWF 

Saturday Learn to Play sessions for all kids aged 5 – 10 years. Bookings: https://www.trybooking.com/BVWDV 

Aussie Hoops Learn to Play basketball for all kids 5-10 years. Bookings: https://aussiehoops.basketball/find-a-program 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presto Online – Learn a musical Instrument Online! 

Presto offers online guitar, vocal or piano lessons with some of Australia’s finest musicians. 

Prices start from $40 per 30 minute lesson. 

For more information: sales@prestoinstruments.com.au or https://prestoinstruments.com.au/online-music-lessons/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kuring-gai Stealers - Baseball & Softball  

Summer baseball and softball season to commence December 4, 2021. 

Club located at Golden Jubilee Oval, Wahroonga 

To register: https://www.stealers.com.au/registrations/ 
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Looking for a fun, inclusive team sport for the kids this summer? 

Manly Warringah Softball Association is holding two free Come & Try Days (1 December 4.30pm – 6.00pm and 4 

December 10.00am – 12.00pm).  Register at www.come-and-try.com 

Come with a friend, form a school team and MWSA’s clubs will provide coaching.  All games played Saturday @ 

8.30am from 29 January 2022 for 10 weeks 

Sports Management Australia – holiday camps 

Sports Camps Australia is running a number of camps this holiday period including Swimming at  

North Shore Swimming Centre (Thornleigh) on 10 and 13 January.  

To book now before it is sold out or to find other sports camps for December and January go to:  

www.sportsmanagementaustralia.com.au 

 

Ku-ring-gai Netball  

Come and try netball at our Family Fun Day! 

Giveaways, prizes and competitions, VIP guests, BBQ with profits donated to charity 

Sunday 6 February, 2022 9am – 1pm, Canoon Rd Netball Courts, South Turramurra 

 

French Lessons at PPS – Enrol now for Term 1, 2022! 

Ispiring a love of languages.  Tuesdays 3 – 4pm, starts 15 February, 2022 

Expressions of interest to enquiries@thelanguagecompany.com.au 
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